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Attendees:  

Cynthia Allen, Mireille Filion, Robert Levesque, Jennifer Malek, Michelle Snook, Wendy Mak, 
Elitza Palazov, Jennifer Tracey, Amanda Hope, Lisa Briscoe 

 
Regrets:  

Pamela Dossett, Rosita McLaughlin, Barb MacIntyre  
 
Welcome 
 
Meeting called to Order  
6:34 pm Minutes Record by: Amanda Hope 
 
Old Business & Approval of last meeting’s minutes:  
Motion to approve was by Wendy Mak, seconded by Michelle Snook 

Principal ’s Report: Mireille Filion & Robert Levesque 
School org: organizing for next year already. Robert & Mireille get to stay; in the office Tanya is staying 
and Laura half –time. (Would need about 530 students to get another full time office staff.) 
The breakdown: 487 students with 7 @ OCV (spanning grades 1-8)  
DD class: grades 2-8  
They will find out May 13 the EA allocation.  Asked for a bit more than this year since there are quite a 
few high needs students coming into Kindergarten. 
3 kindergarten classes with 2 ECEs each 
English classes: 1/2, 3/4, 4/5, 6, 7, 7/8. The 1/2 class is still really low so keeping an eye on it; hoping it 
won’t become a 1/2/3 again. 
French:  1, 1/2, 2, 2/3, 3, 4, 4/5, 5/6, 7, 7/8, 8. The board has created a lot of larger classes in junior 
and intermediate because they would rather open a class than have to close one. It is a bit worrisome 
due to space. Primary are at cap so a few more would need to open a class. But that may not happen 
till 3rd week of September. There is a bit of a teacher surplus so will be quite a few changes. And there 
may be vacancies if some staff decide to move around as the vacancy lists open. 
 
The only concern for the school right now is EA support. They asked for 2 for DD, 1.5 for rest of the 
school. Have a lot more needs (ASD) in JK so very hopeful they can get the support. Looking at 6 
students next year (toileting, feeding, safety) – lots of one on one support. Parents are pushing for 
their kids to be at school full time which they want to offer but it is a safety issue. Not many 
places/spots in the ASD classes and takes about a year to get the paperwork together. Parents can also 
refuse this option. 
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The board is still waiting for info from ministry but next year will look a lot like this year: timetabling, 
cohorts, limited teacher movement, and reducing class interactions. Music will be taught by 
homeroom teacher. Music room will be closed and used as a classroom. They will be using the gym 
space, as far as they know. Still unsure about the library and whether it will be status quo or not. 
Still unsure about requirements surrounding masks. Lunch and recess will probably be the same with 
cohorts rotating through yard areas and alternative recess/lunch.  
 
Cynthia asked: for the immersion, there’s a 4/5, 5/6, 6 why is that? Why not a straight 5? Mme Filion 
says based on the amount in each grade it wouldn’t really work. But if they get a few more primary 
than that would have a trickle effect. Mme Filion has asked the superintendent if they will be ignoring 
1m rule since there’s no way that can happen with their higher numbers in junior/intermediate.  
Waiting for ministry guidelines on this. This is what is happening in every school, not just MRES. Staff 
has been told to be ready for changes and there may be a reorg in the fall. Also have to look at the 
needs of the students and the space. (So it could mean one class of 30 and one of 22, just to put all the 
5s in one class, for example.) But they are keeping an eye on numbers, looking at class sizes and 
options for where classes could go (music room, library, etc). 
 
Cynthia: overall is enrollment lower? About 90 students are coming back from OCV. Usually MRES has 
about 500 students so 487 is close to what they would usually have. About 4 students going to St. 
Pete’s for grade 7/8 (English program - doesn’t impact the French immersion side).  
 
Year end: 
The grade 8s had grad pictures taken on a Tuesday night in early April. Everyone showed up but 1. 
Tanya is doing the communication with the photographer so anyone having issues are to contact her 
as some photos  are being sent to the school instead of the student’s home. 
Yearbook is on its way. Mr. Levesque arranged for a hoodie and t-shirt order. It will be delivered to the 
school and families can come pick up. Should be delivered by Friday.  
From OCDSB: There is a police involvement survey for the community.  
Summer school running for grades 6-8. Most options will be virtual with a focus on Math and English. 
Mr. Renaud has taken that on this year and helping families register. Some students are taking this 
option but with virtual so much this year, quite a few are opting not to take it. 
 
The school has given out 109 Chromebooks.  Every Chromebook is out or being repaired. 
 
Cynthia: How is virtual teaching going? Does the board provide any supports? 
Mme Filion: About once a week there is an email sent with a lot of tech support. Online IT will walk 
you through whatever problem you are having. They provide links to resources and chats. Health, Phys 
Ed, Human Development all have links to help with the health curriculum. There was help with how to 
assess virtually.  The staff is very good at supporting each other. There are more English resources 
than in French. A lot of LTOs don’t have the same settings for Google Classroom (ie: breakout rooms) 
as it costs extra money the more people use it. Some staff are more comfortable than others with tech 
so it can be challenging to help those who need it through a screen. Parents have been very 
supportive, no complaints. Biggest concern is the amount of minutes; you do what you need to do for 
your child, is the message from the school. No complaints about not enough minutes though. Mostly 
concerned that parents know if their kid is not there (cameras are off and teachers think they’re there 
and they are not). Harder to get older students engaged, especially at the intermediate level. Hard to 
give a lesson and have a discussion when no one is there. Unfortunately just have to get the students 
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to do work rather than have a good discussion. OCDSB can’t mandate cameras on, either. Hard to 
follow through and follow up with parents if necessary. Will be a message going out to families 
tomorrow based on this. Some teachers and Mr. Levesque have worked on the messaging. It goes a 
long way to building that class community. Also the school org will be included in that message. 
Elitza:  Has a child in gr 7 and one in high school and has found breakout rooms with kids they know 
work well and small groups are working. Students that age are way more comfortable texting. 
Jennifer: Some teachers will ask the students to turn cameras off because of video lag. 
A lot of staff would be happy to come back into the classroom sooner rather than later! 
 
Chair Report: Cynthia Allen 
 
ProGrants (Parent Reaching Out Grants) 
 
After discussion via email, Council agreed that Maple Ridge would apply for a PRO grant based on a 
virtual speaker through Family Services Ottawa. The cost of the 90-minute workshop would be $800 
with a maximum of $650 paid through Ministry of Education PRO grant funds via the OCDSB. If 
awarded the $650, the remaining $150 would come from the council budget to cover the total cost. 
Friday, March 19/2021 – voting via email 

Good morning,  
Thank you to everyone that has provided feedback. It is greatly appreciated. Many were interested in the Family 
Services Ottawa workshop as described below. I will submit a PRO grant application on Monday in the hopes of 
receiving the $650 from the Board. The workshop will cost us an extra $150 from the Council budget 
Please submit a vote of Yes or No by end of day, Sunday March 21 to spend $150 from Council budget on 

workshop.   
 
VOTES: YES – 12, NO- 0 
Motion passed to spend $150 of Council money to supplement the cost of the virtual workshop. The 
remaining cost to be paid with PRO grant funds. 
PRO Grant application submitted on March 22/2021 – Maple Ridge was awarded the $650 grant.  
Children’s Anxiety in Uncertain Times – Betsy Mann speaker 
Was your child a worrier before but now you’re seeing symptoms of anxiety? This past year has been 
hard on everyone, with all its changes and uncertainty. In this presentation you’ll discover some tools 
children can learn to use when they’re feeling overwhelmed by worry. You will also find out some 
parenting strategies that can make children’s stress load more manageable. 
Duration: 90 minutes 
Cost: $800 ($650 PRO grant + $150 Council budget) 
Date: May 5/2021  at 7-8:30pm 
 
Family Services Ottawa provides a range of programming https://familyservicesottawa.org/. 
 
Parents were asked to register via Eventbrite. Registration was open for 2 weeks. In addition to the 
Maple Ridge school community, the invitation was extended to Council chairs within Zone 8 to engage 
their communities. Mr. Levesque sent the invitation to the principals of all the neighbouring elementary 
schools. The registration link and information poster were up on various Facebook pages; MR family 
page, SWL family page, OCASC, OCV Virtual learning and reminders were sent. There were over 80 
registrants with 55 logging in to participate in the evening. Given the virtual nature of the workshop, the 
global pandemic situation, Ottawa schools being closed to students (remote learning since Easter 
weekend), and the fact that parents are drained with ‘zoom’ fatigue, we were pleased with the turn-
out. Those in attendance were engaged. There was a mix of parents, teachers and principals in 
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attendance. There were questions asked, and parents also provided tips and tricks that have worked for 
them and their children.  

 
Betsy provided the participants with a written summary of her presentation but more importantly, a 
three page document entitled: Resources for Children's Anxiety in Uncertain Times 
https://mapleridgees.ocdsb.ca/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=36982257  
These documents will be sent to all Maple Ridge families and staff via mass email.  

 
Registrants were provided with the link to complete the google form for the OCDSB as well as a survey 
created by Family Services Ottawa. We have also encouraged parents to provide feedback directly to 
the Maple Ridge council either via email or verbally. The Maple Ridge community is very thankful for 
the funding provided to help defray the cost of this workshop on such an important subject. We know 
that parents, staff and most importantly the students will benefit from the evening.  
 
Technically, the evening went very well with no issues with people logging using the Zoom link and no 
loss of connections. Council has not received a lot of feedback on how others thought the evening 
went and are still waiting for reimbursement. Council may have to pay the full amount upfront and get 
the $650 back. 
 
Grade 8 leaving activities: 
The board is requesting the leaving ceremony be pre-recorded and will be virtual, so that it is the same 
for all the schools. Feedback from OCV students is that they wanted to be included at their home 
school, rather than the OCV school. 
The grads received pictures, hoodies, and t-shirts, if they wanted. 
Elitza: OCDSB printers $11 / yearbook (the turnaround time is about 2-3 days). They are looking to 
finish it in early June. If they can’t do it, Gary’s Printing is the backup but it is more expensive, at least 
double. By end of month, Elitza will recheck with both and we can decide which way to go. There are 
47 students so will print about 50. $11 a book is heavier paper but is considered a booklet since it’s 
only 67 pages. It will cost about $550 for 50 books. (This will have to be voted on.)  
Michelle asked about doing the lawn signs again. Last year it cost $360 for about 50 signs. Guessing 
it’d be about the same price again. (Had to ask parents to send council their address and would do this 
again.) Equity is an issue as we do need to consider those without lawns. But these signs can also be 
placed in windows.  
Elitza asked about awards: how is this done? Will it be more outside the box thinking: not necessarily 
school awards but more class awards (since there are no sport, music awards, etc.) The school will be 
Including OCV students. Awards will probably be academic, most improved, etc. as they haven't had a 
lot of opportunity to be leaders/community members around the school this year. Opportunity to 
recognize students who have put effort into, say, the yearbook.  
Estimating about $300 for signs and $550 for the yearbook. Could council vote to spend $850? Wendy 
asks to round up to $1000, asks if school is doing a “grab bag”? School just found out last week what 
they are and are not allowed to do. Could council throw in a water bottle, for example? The extra $150 
could cover that. The vote will have to be via email since we don’t have quorum. Wendy will look into 
the cost of putting something together. Mme Filion will pass the idea on to staff and will share with 
council any ideas they have. Wendy offered to vinyl the water bottles herself! 
 
OCASC: no update since March. 
 
 

https://mapleridgees.ocdsb.ca/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=36982257
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Fundraising & Communications: Wendy Mak & Rosita McLaughlin 
 
Purdy’s fundraising went well. There was a profit of just over $700. The catalogue was smaller in 
comparison to Christmas so there were not as many options to choose from. 
 
Cynthia emailed Papa Jacks and we are at about $150-$180 for them. 
 
Financial Summary: Jennifer Tracey 
(See Appendix A) 
The cheques have gone through for Purdy’s. $800 is going out for the ProGrant but $650 is coming 
back. We still have about $10,000 in the account. Not much to report. 
The amount of funds the school councils have is being discusses at the Parent Involvement Committee 
tomorrow night. Councils are always told to limit the amount in their accounts but some schools have 
$100,000. Mme Filion says that the only reason the board would allow that is if the school is saving up 
for a large project (ie: a playstructure). 
 
Wish List: all 
Mme Filion was going to ask for money for outdoor equipment but the board is allowing the outdoor 
education fund to be spent on equipment this year (normally has to be an experience). They have to 
use the money by mid-June and decided to use that fund for that, since they were going to be 
purchasing balls and such anyway. To create a new order in the next 4 weeks would be too tight. 
 
At one point there was talk about French dictionaries and thesauruses being needed. Mme Mara was 
going to look into it. If we put a call out in local Buy Nothing groups would they be appropriate? MF 
says yes, depending on condition. They are specifically looking for English-to-French dictionaries. 
Jennifer T will put out some posts in groups. 
 
Round Table: all 
Cynthia thanks Amanda for taking the minutes. 
Wendy asks Mme Filion if volunteers will be allowed in the schools next year. The board is still waiting 
for guidelines from the ministry; they don’t expect them before the end of July. Just a guess that they 
probably won’t be allowed at the beginning of the year. 
 
Michelle will find out how much the signs will cost. 
 

8:17 pm meeting adjourned  

May 11th, 2021 meeting minutes approved by MRES council: 

 

Cynthia  Allen     June 15/2021 
            

Executive Signature     Date 
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Appendix A – Financial Summary 
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Appendix B. – 2019-2020 School Council Financial Summary (OCDSB – Appendix B to Report 21-044) 
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